
 
 

  June 8, 2022 

Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 

Attn: Olivia Naves 

1400 Tenth Street, Suite222 

Sacramento, CA 95814-5502 

 

 

Re: Update to Electronic Filing and Posting of Notice of Exemption for the South Los 

Angeles Community Emissions Reduction Plan per Assembly Bill 617 

 

 

Dear Ms. Vaba: 

 

On June 3, 2022, Kevin Ni of my staff uploaded to OPR’s ceqanet website a Notice of Exemption 

for the project referenced above. After uploading, I was alerted that Baldwin Park, in lieu of 

Baldwin Hills, was inadvertently identified in the project location section as one of the cities in 

the area defined as the South Los Angeles Community. To remedy this error, we have prepared an 

updated version of the Notice of Exemption which now reflects Baldwin Hills in the project 

location description.  No other changes to the Notice of Exemption were made. 

 

Please let this letter serve as a formal request to replace the Notice of Exemption dated June 3, 

2022 with the attached updated version dated June 8, 2022.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this request, please call me at (909) 396-2716. Thank you for 

your kind attention regarding this matter. 

  

 Sincerely, 

 

  
 

 Barbara Radlein 

 Program Supervisor, CEQA Section 

Planning, Rule Development and 

Implementation 

Attachment 


